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The Hon. Justice IJK Ross, President 
Fair Work Commission 
11 Exhibition Street 
MELBOURNE VIC 3000 
 
By email: chambers.ross.j@fwc.gov.au, amod@fwc.gov.au 
 
 
 
13 November 2018 
 
 
 
Dear Justice Ross, 
 
 
RE:  4 yearly review of modern awards—Children’s Services Award 2010–Substantive issues 

Statement [2018] FWC 6953 
  
1. This submission is in response to the Statement dated 13 November 2018 in relation to the 4 

yearly review of modern awards—Children’s Services Award 2010. 
 
2. We would like to confirm that Attachments A, B and C are accurate representations of our 

claims. 
 
3. We acknowledge that the substantive claims we have submitted relate to identical roles in both 

the Children’s Services Award 2010 and the Educational Services (Teachers) Award 2010 and we 
do not object to the overlapping claims being dealt with together.  

 
 

Kind regards, 

 

Isabelle Arrabalde      Elizabeth Arrabalde 

 

mailto:chambers.ross.j@fwc.gov.au
mailto:amod@fwc.gov.au



